

Attachment 1

Project: September 2018 Corridor Target Level of Service Improvements
Location: Bellevue, Newcastle, Renton, Seattle, Shoreline
Background

King County Metro’s 2016 System Evaluation Report identifies corridors that are currently below their target transit service levels based on Metro Service Guidelines. The 2016 System Evaluation Report further identifies and prioritizes the additional hours needed on routes in these corridors to meet the service level targets. Metro’s adopted 2017-18 budget includes funding for twenty-one of these routes, to be implemented in phases over three service changes in September 2017, March 2018, and September 2018.  The changes in September 2018 are part of the third and final phase of implementing these target level of service improvements.
service proposal : for ordinance approval
The proposed additions to Routes 240 and 373 increases the route’s annual service hours by more than twenty-five percent and require King County Council ordinance approval, as follows:
	Route
	Description of change by ordinance

	240
	Add approximately 11,520 annual hours to operate service every 15 minutes for two hours during weekday peak periods, and operate every 30 minutes on Sundays and at night. These changes were partially implemented in the March 2018 service change.

	373
	Add approximately 5,650 annual hours to operate two-way peak service every 15 to 30 minutes.  These new trips will replace existing Route 73 trips.


The proposed reduction to Route 73 decreases its annual service hours by more than twenty-five percent and require King County Council ordinance approval, as follows:
	Route
	Description of change by ordinance

	73
	Reduce approximately 3,970 annual hours by converting peak period trips to Route 373 trips.  Route 373 provides service over the entire alignment of Route 73 and makes these trips redundant.


related administrative changes
Metro is planning to make related September 2018 administrative service hour additions based on corridor target service levels.  Planning is underway to determine the level of investments that can be made within planned organizational and operational capacity.  None of these additions change the annual service hours invested in a route by more than twenty-five percent, and do not require Council approval.  The list of routes that could receive investment include:  F line, 5/5X, 31/32, 150, 180, 181, 245, and 345. 
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